
North Carolina Youth Soccer Association 
Called Meeting of the Executive Board  

         March 2, 2016  7:00 p.m.  

        Conference Call 

 

         ACTION 

 

   ROLL CALL 

 
 

PRESIDENT KEITH PRICE         PRESENT 

EXECUTIVE VICE PRESIDENT JOHN KOSLICK         PRESENT 

SECRETARY JANICE DRIMER                       PRESENT  

TREASURER BILL POLK         ABSENT 

VICE PRESIDENT RECREATION RICK PIERCE         PRESENT 

VICE PRESIDENT CHALLENGE/SELECT JOHN ALIS         PRESENT 

VICE PRESIDENT CLASSIC MARVIN BISHOP         ABSENT 

VICE PRESIDENT TOURNAMENTS & TRAVEL JEFF THOMAS         ABSENT 

VICE PRESIDENT PLAYER & COACHING DEVELOPMENT ART REX         ABSENT 

STATE YOUTH REFEREE ADMINISTRATOR PAUL JAMES         PRESENT 

NCYSA EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR KATHY ROBINSON         ABSENT 

 
Keith Price called the meeting to order at 7:02 p.m.  Five voting members of the executive board were on 

the call. A quorum was present.  

 

Whiteman vs. PGSC  

 

Mr. Aaron Whiteman filed an appeal with the NCYSA executive board because he wanted to transfer his 

son, Christian, from a classic team at Swansboro Soccer Club to a recreation team at Piney Green Soccer 

Club. PGSC denied membership to his son based on some exchanges he had with PGSC 

Commissioner/Registrar Crystal Sullivan and PGSC President, Elizabeth Reutlinger.  

 

Prior to our conference call, a spot on the PGSC U12 team opened up and was offered to Christian 

Whiteman, under the conditions his father, Aaron Whiteman, had offered in a previous email.    

 

The board voted unanimously to hold off on making a decision on the appeal until we learned if Mr. 

Whiteman would accept the position offered to his son by PGSC.    

 

Mr. Whiteman was notified of the Board’s decision at approximately 10:45 PM the same evening. 

On March 3, 2016, Mr. Whiteman notified the Board of his decision to deny the open team spot offered by 

PGSC. 

 

On March 4, 2016, the Board finalized its action by advising Mr. Whiteman of the Board’s decision to deny 

his appeal. He was advised of his rights to appeal the Board’s decision to the U S Soccer Federation. 

 

 

Respectfully submitted,  

 
Janice Drimer 

 

Janice Drimer 


